
    GENERAL GRAND CHAPTER COMMITTEE, CELEBRATIONS in DC 

 
March 24, 2025 

 

Dear Sisters and Brothers, 
 
It seems impossible that it is already 2025! The members of the Celebrations in DC Committee 
have been working diligently to provide you with events to commemorate the United States’ 
250th birthday in July 2026, and the General Grand Chapter’s 150th anniversary in November 
2026, two historical and extremely important times in our history. We are excited as we get 
closer to our celebrations in 2026. The goal of this Committee is to provide our members and 
their families and friends ways to enjoy, celebrate, and remember such milestones.  
 
To recognize our nation’s 250th birthday, a black tie event is scheduled for July 3, 2026 at the 
International Headquarters in Washington, DC. The night will be filled with delicious food, drinks, 
an auction, and amazing music. It will be a very special night. The cost is $500.00 per person. 
This is open to all, but it is limited to a maximum of 200 people. All proceeds will benefit the 
Perry Belmont House Foundation, a portion of which is tax deductible to the purchaser.  
 
For your convenience, we have reserved 40  hotel rooms at the Dupont Circle Hotel–very near 
the Headquarters. A flyer accompanies this letter to assist you in making your hotel 
reservations. Please be cognizant of the number of rooms available and appropriate deadlines 
for said hotel.  Reservation information to attend the actual event will be coming to you no later 
than late summer, early fall.  
 
More information on the November 13-15, 2026 event will be forthcoming closer to that date. If 
you have any questions or need more information, please reach out to me or any committee 
member. Contact information is below. Hope to see many of you in attendance. 
 
Fraternally, 
Kathy 
 

Kathryn Newman (Kathy)– Chairman, 401-219-2839; katnew58@gmail.com 
Beverly Gurner, bgurner@verizon.net 

Wilma Thompson, 443-804-4142; wiljon12@comcast.net 
Marcia L. Perry, 757-377-3434; Marcia.perry1979@gmail.com 

Judy Chandler, 304-920-8099; Jbchan204@yahoo.com 
Larry VonWeigel, 240-618-2243; lvonweigel@easternstar.org 

 
Approved by:  

 
Billie Bradfield, Most Worthy Grand Matron 

Mike Berry, Most Worthy Grand Patron 


